
 

COVID-19 Travel Restrictions: UPDATE TO 
PAKISTAN 

We prematurely communicated that our flights to Pakistan will be cancelled. 

Thankfully we have been able to maintain our services and these flights are 

operating as planned.  

  

We will continue to keep our website up to date with all the latest updates to 

schedule and travel restrictions. 

Please check here regularly for updates and here for specific flight status.  

 

Flight Disruption 

Cancellations Effective Until 

LHR-MBJ-LHR 4 January 

LHR-GND-LHR 4 January 

LHR-HKG 31 December 

LHR-DEL-LHR 31 December 

LHR-BOM-LHR 31 December 

 

This remains a dynamic and fast-moving situation and we’re very grateful for all 

our customers’ patience. 

 

We encourage agents with customers booked to travel over the next few days to 

check the official Government advice for the UK and the destination, before 

heading to the airport. 

 

Please ensure up to date traveller contact information is available within the 

booking. 

 

Flexibility Policy 

We continue to offer flexibility for customers whose plans have been impacted by the 

Covid-19 situation including rebooking up to 31 December 2022. View our 

latest policy here. 
 

http://click.trade.virginatlantic.com/?qs=364107740a187e4c4cf2e2a8bfc6a1cf861d439f9b604125974ee54b375fb015e8503cc517f8327463e57f9c97c3d3e5b06d66f5c5a288b8
http://click.trade.virginatlantic.com/?qs=364107740a187e4c52e8258f593894b731885b36621f8986ecafc6edce5938165136da0932132c42105affa032420a9f3c4d4536b5af9a7d
http://click.trade.virginatlantic.com/?qs=364107740a187e4cd695886f1870d192374dcc9dcc1214fed5b4d1e26f034c9c161b4b0cf7ba39d3c99f87b06d416a21aa4343b0d4a1a95d

